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Comments for Public Posting: Hello, I am against the reopening of the Globe theater as a night
club/event space. These events were very loud and rowdy, and
people would always end up in the alley behind our building - I
witnessed multiple fights, people vomiting, yelling, and gross
things very late at night/early in the morning (sometimes to 4am).
Myself, and my neighbors, have had much better sleep and peace
of mind since the events have stopped. I would seriously consider
moving if the events were to start again. Thank you!



